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Iôve been thinking about the twelve  
days of Christmas recently. On  
Christmas Eve, an interfaith group  
Iôm part of met online to discuss how the  
holidays were going, and what we might want to focus on in the new 
year. One of the rabbis in the group commented that she didnôt realize 
there were twelve days of Christmas, comparing it to the eight days  
of Hanukkah where she had led a small virtual prayer each of those 
days. As she said it, I couldnôt help but think: ñMost Christians donôt 
know that either.ò The twelve days of Christmas might be a popular 
Christmas carol, but how often do we share what  it really means?  
 
Unable to construct sets, my brother focused on his artwork this year 
by making stretched tapestries for the home. After a few videos for 
Black Friday to showcase his work, my brother Tim started December 
with the ñ12 Days of Tim-masò, counting down to the last day of   
guaranteed shipping for a piece to arrive in time for the holidays. 
 
That is more how the twelve days of Christmas is advertised. We hear 
about the last twelve days of holiday shopping. But the Twelve Days 
of Christmas have only just begun, and will continue until Epiphany, 
which is January 6th. 
 
Epiphany is when we celebrate the nativity story as told in the gospel 
of Matthew: that the magi followed a star, perhaps like the conjunc-
tion of Jupiter and Saturn that happened just before Christmas. These 
men werenôt Jewish. They werenôt coming from nearby, though all   
we know is that they came ñfrom the east.ò But they were paying   
attention. They were watching the stars, which meant they noticed 
when one appeared that looked different. The magi eventually arrive 
in Bethlehem and find Mary, Joseph, and Jesus. They fell on their 
knees to honor Jesus and gave the three gifts of gold, frankincense, 
and myrrh.  
 
My mother spoke to me recently about a challenge she was given       
a few years ago: note something new everyday. By looking  

for something new, weôre forced to be in the moment and notice     
whatôs around us, be it a neighborôs Christmas lights or a star. We canôt 
see what God is doing around us unless we look. The wise men noticed 
the star because they were paying attention. May we see as well. 
 

Blessings and Peace,  
~Pastor Annie 

As winter weather quickly approaches, it is a good time to 
review our worship cancellation policy.   

 

In the event of inclement weather, the Pastor will determine  
no later than 7 a.m. on Sunday morning if the worship  
service should be cancelled.  Cancellations will be  
broadcasted on WJBC and signs will be posted at the  
west and north entrances.     
 

Also be aware that in the event of severe weather during the week, the 
church office may be closed without notification. 

The Annual Meeting of the Congregation is scheduled 
for January 31st immediately following the 9:00 a.m. 
worship service. 
 
At this meeting there will be reports from the various 
boards and committees of the church, as well as year- 
end financial reports and the budget for 2021. Please 
plan to attend this important meeting. 

On Monday, January 11, from 6-8 p.m. we 
will be helping at the Midwest Food Bank in 
Bloomington. We need 25 helpers, so please 
volunteer (sign-up sheet in hallway, call or 
email church). Tell your friends! 
 

It's a great opportunity to live out our  
calling as the body of Christ.  

January 11 
6-8 p.m. 



1/03  Blake Walker 
1/03  Nadia Bollhorst 
1/05  Anita Norton 
1/06  Kenzie Timm 
1/12  Charlie Price 
1/12  Tanner Holoch 

1/17  Carol Bottles 
1/17  Debbie Drennen 
1/19  Lois Stevens 
1/20  Brett Hill 
1/25  Mary Lou Rutledge 
1/29  Bruce Owens 

Our church was represented at the 2020 
LeRoy Christmas Parade with a 
float and a firetruck!  Thanks to 
Dana & Vonette Miller our 
float was not only all decked 
out in candy canes but they passed them 
out as well! 
 

Our Deacons many times work quietly behind the scenes  
assisting those in our church family who need faith, hope  
and encouragement. During the past difficult year they have 
reached out to many to offer prayers, sympathy or sometimes 
just a friendly ñhelloò. 
 

Notes of appreciation  have been received this past month from several recipients of 
Christmas gifts delivered by the Deacons.  Phyllis Bruce, Sara Nichols, Naomi 
Chaplin, Ann Price, Mary Lou Rutledge and G.J. & Teresa Miller all express their 
thanks for the thoughtfulness extended to them during this Christmas season. 
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December  6 43 

December 13 36 

December 20 41 

December 27 44 

AVERAGE ATTENDANCE 41 

Christmas Eve Candlelight Worship  22 

DECEMBER SUNDAY ATTENDANCE 
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With the new year comes a  new look for our church library 
nook-- all thanks to Kim Myers for her gift of organization!  
The library table has been replaced by an island of shelves, 
providing more room to browse and easier access for our 
younger disciples.   
 

Several Christmas titles by bestselling authors are on display: 
Debbie Macomber, Karen Kingsbury, Donna Van Liere; 
Christmas DVDs/CDs, picture books, something for everyone.   

 

Pastor Annie will be self-quarantining by working from 
home the first week of January, returning to the pulpit on 
Jan. 10th and the church office on Jan. 11th. 
 
If needed you may call her at 631-655-2356 or email 
rev.annie.mcmillan@gmail.com 

NOTE 


